A CORRECTION

To THE EDITOR:

In the fourth issue of THE JoURNAL for 1957, Vol. 25, p. 414, there
appeared an item under “Personals” which I ask to be corrected. It is
stated that I was the chairman of a committee to study the new methods of
antileprosy campaigns in Argentina. Actually, the chairman was Dr. Benito
G6mez, who died, Dr. Francisco Onorato being appointed his successor.
At most, I was the secretary of the committee.

Buenos Aires, —GUILLERMO BASOMBRIO
Argentina.



